Meeting Minutes

April 10, 2010, Saturday bimonthly SLO Flyers Club meeting held at field pilot meeting room.

Club members present: Mike Rittenhouse, Daryl Riekke, Suzanne Patrick, Bill Hintz, Bob Van der walt, Gene Kenner, Scott Sneed, Paul Genshaw, Jarred Pinn, Martin Baily and wade Akle Board members present: Tony Gallo, Bill Landers, & Andy Brennan

Bullet Points presented by President Tony Gallo

- 1. Spring spruce-up has started--volunteers needed--most actions are by a group of members getting together at the field, setting a date, time and plan for the job.
- A. tables have been sanded and sealed by Wade Akle, Howard Gresham (prospective member) & Andy Brennan. Thank-you to Tony Gallo for his donation of four gallons water seal.
- B. Bob Pate thank-you. Bob hauled the wounded tractor home and spend considerable time applying his expertise to maintaining the mechanical aspects of the tractor. He had a lengthy effort tracing down the electrical malfunctions and correcting all of them. We now have two operational tractors, with thanks to Wade Akle"s daughter's help getting avery reduced price on the new tractor.
- C. Fred Jocober performed several hours of off road work mowing the field and the adjacent flight prep areas---looks nice! Thank-you.
- D. Storage Shed--Thank-you to Gene Kenner and Tony Gallo for a long dirty day's work. All material including mouse nests and a huge amount of droppings was removed from the shed. Δ

temporary floor was laid over the existing rotting floor. Equipment was cleaned off and reorganized and room made for the two tractors.

- E. Needed: Installation of rain gutters on both sides of the trailer meeting room. The rain water has intruded into the new siding. Material for the gutters will be picked up this week and deposited near the trailer meeting room.
- F. Needed: Fence work--cattle still accessing field and leaving their calling cards. Plan to use stored chain link fence (as far as it will stretch) against the existing two strand wire sections of

fence. Plan: Friday April 23rd, 8:30 AM. Fence crew--Bring gloves, plyers, cutting devices. Current volunteers are Mike Rittenhouse, Daryl Riekke, Bob Van der walt, Wade Akle & Andy

Brennan

- G. New power blower for cleaning off runway and flight prep area is Paul Genshaw's domain.
- H. Mount white board, cork bulletin board and make clip board hook mount board for pilot meeting room. Wade Akle and Andy Brennan assigned.
- 2. FUN DAY--MAY 22, 2010 SATURDAY MORNING
 - A. Wade Akle is the C. D.
 - B. Pancake breakfast planned
- C. Fun contests--please contact Wade with your ideas to help develop the program. Bill Lander pointed out that the SLO Flyers now has a much wider variety of aircraft than in previous fun

flys, so ideas of contests would be helpful. Some suggestions at the meeting: Timed one taxi contest--timed take off, aerareialial loop and landing--precision landing contest. Bill Lander

has SLO Flyer tee shirts to be used as awards.

- 3. Bill Lander presented treasure's report and said the membership number is currently down from last year.
- 4. Help Requested!!! Don Rogers is requesting help with the newsletter. Please contact Don to explore the possibilities -473-3571
- 5. Contacts: Please id in subject "SLO Flyer"-----Your Fun Day Ideas contact Wade Akle wbakle@gmail. com SLO Flyer field maintenance contact Andy Brennan aabrennan@charter.net

Minutes were taken by Andy Brenan

ry